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Provincial women’s groups are outraged at the changes brought to Status of Women Canada’s Women’s Program

“The Women’s program gives us the opportunity to provide input into our government institutions. The changes made by Minister Oda will silence women’s voices” says Laudia LeBlanc, spokesperson with the NB Child Care Coalition.

The program’s mandate no longer includes the concept of equality and not longer promotes women’s participation in political and legal decisions in Canada. The government will no longer recognize advocacy and lobbying as eligible activities in grant applications.

Prior to the changes brought by the government, the program’s mandate stated: “To support action by women’s organizations and other partners seeking to advance equality for women by addressing women’s economic, social, political and legal situation.” 

The mandate of the Women’s Program, considerably weakened, now aims: “to facilitate women’s participation in Canadian society by addressing their economic, social and cultural situation through Canadian organizations.”
“It will now be more difficult to work towards improving women’s equality in New Brunswick and throughout Canada since organizations will no longer be able to access funds for advocating and lobbying for changes in government policy,” says Brenda Murphy, Co-ordinator of the Urban Core Support Network
“How are we going to be able to continue to work towards improving access to quality child care and to obtain a law that ensures pay equity for women without any funding” says Anne-Marie Gammon, Chair of the Coalition for Pay Equity. “Women have not yet achieved equality in New Brunswick. We still have some work do towards achieving this goal.”

“The changes to the Women’s Program will decimate groups advocating for women’s equality such as women’s shelter associations which represent hundreds of services across Canada that respond to the needs of women and children experiencing violence,” says Jackie Matthews of the N.B. Coalition of Transition Houses.

A mere $300,000 is allocated to the Women’s program in New Brunswick. It remains to be seen what types of activities will be eligible for funding under the new guidelines adopted by the Conservative government. 

It is thanks to their advocacy efforts that women now have access to wage parity, maternity leave benefits, a network of transition houses, enabling them to get out of violent situations. 
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